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NEWSLETTER 1 FEBRUARY 2023 

 
COMMITTEE FOR THE 2022– 2023 SEASON 

 
President:   Dennis Charlett  32 Winters Road Ph  022 187 0809 

Vice-President:   Bill Hoogenboezem 327 Jowers Road Ph  03 342 5499 

 

Club Captain:  Geoff Cain  21 Shamrock Place Ph 03 322 8384 

Vice- Captain:    Brent Cotton     Ph 027 510 6509 

 

Secretary:  Wendy Ashmore 12 Virtue Place  Ph 027 357 1117  

Assistant Secretary:  Angela Charlett  32 Winters Road Ph  021 126 231 

    Diana Hoogenboezem 327 Jowers Road Ph 027 222 9291 

 

Junior Road Race   

Trng Co-ordinator: Shannon Guthrie    Ph 021 353 159 

Junior Rider Rep: Ollie Cotton  

250 Production rep Hayden Freeman    Ph 027 955 5432  

 

Health & Safety  Bon Waldron      

 

Facebook  Jacob Skinner     Ph 027 359 3660 
         

Committee:  Dean Watson  24 Woodham Drive Ph 03 308 9803 

Nick Cain  21 Shamrock Place Ph 03 033 8384  

Aaron Scott  10 Bridgemere Lane Ph 021 556 959 

Duncan Shanks  26 Monarch Blvd Ph 027 969 6210 

Mel Smyth  252B Harewood Road Ph 027 485 7807 

Dan Jenkins  67 Breens Road  Ph 027 639 9961 

 

___________________________________________________________________ 
TREVOR PIERCE MOTORCYCLES HAVE A GO DAY 12 FEBRUARY, RUAPUNA   
 
   7.00am:  Gates open 
   7.05am:  Sign in with Wendy and Diana  
   Gear check with Bill                               

Machine examination with Bailey and team 
   8.40am:  Rider briefing with Bill and Bob 
   9.00am:  First class on the track 
 
                               Coffee van at track from 8.00am; Food available from 10.00am 
   Hunter has a fund raiser sausage sizzle at lunchtime. 
 
Please note the race classes E and F will be for race bikes only; no road bikes will be allowed in these classes. 
It is hoped we can get permission to have a flag drop for these two classes. 
 
Riders who can lead the HAG riders are needed as there is a clash with the Bert Munro meeting.  Please 
contact Wendy if you are willing to help on wendy.ashmore@outlook.com 
 
Please enter online at www.mci.net.nz as this saves a lot of manual work. (alternatively if you are having 
problems, enter with attached entry form) 

mailto:wendy.ashmore@outlook.com
http://www.mci.net.nz/
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WELCOME TO NEW MEMBERS 
 
Please welcome our new Motorcycling Canterbury members.  We are looking forward to seeing you at 
Ruapuna. 
 

• Mitchaal Yee  Christchurch  
• Darren Eason  Christchurch 
• John O’Donnell Nelson 
• Michael MacDonald Christchurch 
• Kenneth Douglas Timaru 
• Wayne Picard  Upper Moutere 
• Kelly Jenkins  Christchurch 
• Marc Martinovich Rangiora 
• Daniel Kandilas Christchurch 
• Jason Routledge Nelson  

 
 
250 PRODUCTION REPRESENTATIVE  
Hayden Freeman has come onto the committee in the capacity of 250 Production representative.  If the 250 
riders have any suggestions or concerns, please contact Hayden.  He will be arranging some training for those 
riders who want to increase their skills.  This is most likely at 4.00pm Friday March 17, just before our King of 
Ruapuna meeting. 
 
 
SPEAKER SYSTEM AT RUAPUNA 
The Car Club have installed new speakers along the back of the pits.  The next step is to install them along 
the pit garages.  Testing will take place this weekend, and hopefully the system will be working by our next 
meeting on March 19. 
 
 
RIDE FOREVER CANTERBURY SHOWGROUNDS SATURDAY 4 FEBRUARY 2023 
Motorcycling Canterbury has a static display at this event promoting the junior riders.  There will be a Kayo 
and other machines plus photos on display and information available to the public.  If you are free on 
Saturday, please go and support this event. 
 
 
CLUB DAY CLASSES 
it has been suggested we split the 300 Supersport class into A and B categories with separate points being 
awarded to each.  A class would be for the experienced riders; B class for the newer riders. The rider will 
choose which category they enter.  The website online entry should be changed in time for King of Ruapuna 
Rd 4 meeting in March. 
         
 
 
 

Wendy Ashmore 
Secretary   


